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​THIS WEEK'S MEETING
WE ARE DARK

​FOR
THANKSGIVING

Last week 
Many of our Members helped staff our
Booth and attended Light up the Night

We handed out popcorn and glow
sticks/necklaces to hundreds of kids.





THIS WEEK's MEETING

We had a full house at our meeting last week where
special guest author Dan Hanel presented a

fascinating program abou local Contra Costa
County history that inspired his four historical

mystery novels.
This includes the Marsh House, The extinct town of

Nortonville, Hotel at Byron Hot Springs, the Wine
Haven in Richmond which at the time was the

largest winery in the world!



Farewell
Our Member Jason and his wife

Kathy Olson have sold their
Grocery Outlet in Pleasant Hill and
moved this week to Las Vegas to
start a a a new Chapter in their

life adventure.

They have been a blessing to
Pleasant Hill during a very

challenging COVID time and strong
supporters of our Club and its



activities.

​HAPPY DOLLARS

JIM BONATO donated HD
for his trip to New York
City to see one of his
Daughters run her first
New York City Marathon
in place of her sister who
normally runs it.

SUSAN WOOD donated
HD for her upcoming trip

to Texas to visit her
daughter for

Thanksgiving and Peggy
Huston for volunteering

to drive her to the airport
for her 6 AM flight

MICHAEL MOORE
donated $58 HD in
celebration of his 58th
Birthday!

RICK FLIER donated HD
for his daughter walking
60 miles in the Cancer
Survivor Walk and for his
neighbor loving the play
39 Steps so much he
refunded Rick the ticket
price.

JOE THIBEDEAU donated
HD in appreciation for the
great talk Michael Harris

gave to students at
Valhalla Elementary

School

KEN JACOBSEN donated
HD because Dan

Hansen's wife just
recognized Michael

Harris and had not seen
Michael since 1976 when

she worked for him.



MARK HINDS Donated
HD for his fun trip with

the McRices up the
Mississippi.

PREZ ANGELA presented
Jim Bonato with the

Rotarian of the Month
Award for the excellent
job he does getting the

club to donate to the
Rotary Foundation

ALAN THOMPSON gave
$100 HD to the club in
gratitude for a great check
up 1 year after his cirrhosis
of the liver diagnosis

NOVEMBER IS FOUNDATION MONTH 
 THE ROTARY FOUNDATION 

IN HONOR OF THIS SEASON OF THANKSGIVING

CLICK HERE TO DONATE TO THE ROTARY FOUNDATION



SALVATION ARMY
BELL RINGING

SATURDAY DEC 3
&



SUNDAY DEC 4  



Thank you to those who stepped up and filled all but one spot for
Meals on Wheels this month and next. (See List Below)

Special thanks to President Angela and Jenn
for taking the first slot on just 3 days notice

If you have not volunteered yet, there are more opportunities

Consider joining the MOW Team, and deliver with another friendly Rotarian
Please contact Mike Maxwell at giantscamps@yahoo.com



CORONA VIRUS UPDATE AS OF SUNDAY
November 20, 2022

ACTIVE Covid cases: IN THE WORLD 14,162,984
UP 2.3% from last week 

ACTIVE cases in the USA 1,327,915 (9%) of the world's cases)
DOWN 3% FROM LAST WEEK

TOTAL RECOVERED IN USA 97,732,099
UP 0.3% From last week

2
111,530 CALIFORNIA ACTIVE CASES #2 in the USA

8% of USA Active Cases
DOWN 27% FROM LAST WEEK

49.339 New York #6 UP 2 % Since last week

37,235 Florida #12   UP 7% from last week

Number of Active Cases in Contra Costa County No Longer Reported

Number of Active Cases in Pleasant Hill No Longer Reported

6 Covid Patients in ICU in County -1 cases FROM LAST WEEK

84.1% CCC Population Received 2nd Vaccine Shot
55.1% CCC Population received Booster

1,110,505 deaths in USA including (Up 0.2% from last week)
97,239 in California (9% of USA ) #1 (Up 58 from last week)

Includes 1,478 in Contra Costa County UP 1 from last week 



Rotary International President JENNIFER JONES

District 5160 Governor Suzanne Bragdon

District 5160 Assistant Governor Dess Bennedetto

Rotary Club of Pleasant Hill Board of Directors 2022-23

President Angela Kalinowski  President Elect John Burgh

Past President: Susan Wood President Elect Nominee TBD

Club Treasurer: Kim Grossberg

PHR Foundation Chair Ken Jacobsen TRF Chair: Jim Bonato

Secretary - Richard Means
SGT at Arms: Harold Helm & Lou Rossi ​

Membership  - Mike Maxwell & Allen Vinson 
International Service: Peggy Huston

Community Service: Diane McRice & Tina Young

 Interact: Matt Rinn & Troy Jones
Veterans Day Observance - Michael Moore

Vocational Service - Jeff Clark
Strategic Planning - Dick Marvin

Public Image: Faye Donaghu
Social: Mike Maxwell, Allen Vinson & Bob Turcios

Minister of Merriment: Mark Hinds
Newsletter: Steve Lack Historian: Jim Nunes



2022 St Patrick De Mayo EVENT BENEFACTORS

Angela Kalinowski
Wise Girl Restaurant

Margi Alkire
In Memory of Jim Alkire
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